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Dear Praying Friends, October 2015

Thank you so much for taking the time to read our prayer letter. September was a wonderful month as there
were many tears of joy shed because of God’s wonderful blessings throughout our ministry. We praise the
Lord for all of you who pray for and financially support our ministry.

In the past two months, Dara Tan along with his wife, Srey Mom, sons,
Narin and Vuth, and daughter, Srey Poeul, trusted Jesus as their
Saviour. It was a joy to see them individually come to Christ. For many years
this family has been oppressed; they were bound by darkness and the power of
Satan. Like many Cambodians, they went to the temple, gave to the poor, and
did good to try to earn their way to heaven. Now, the power of the Gospel
gives them lasting hope, unspeakable joy, and true peace. Praise the
Lord! Please pray for the Tan family's spiritual growth. Please also
remember their oldest son, Ly Hout (20 years old), in your prayers for
salvation.

This past month, Srey Pich (39 years old) trusted Jesus as her
Saviour. Please remember her in your prayers as she recently moved back to
Battambang City, which is 292 kilometers from Phnom Penh. We have been
working with her and her family for months. Two months ago, her son Ping
(14 years old) made a profession of faith, and I was able to disciple him on a

weekly basis. Currently, we are still in contact with them and plan on visiting
them in the near future.

Lastly, please remember our Bible institute in your prayers. Our team leader is currently teaching 1% and
2" Corinthians, and I have just begun teaching on the book of Acts. As church planters, we believe that God
has called us to train laborers (national leaders) to start, lead, and pastor churches. God has given us
some wonderful people to teach and train!
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